WPCA Meeting
October 10, 2019
         7:00pm   
 
Old Lyme Cong Church 
Members present: Richard Ramondetta, Will Szestakow, Bud Phelps, Ken Russell, Dick Hrinak
Absent: Bill Griffin 
Guest: 
Chairman: Richard Ramondetta opened the regular meeting of the WPCA at 7:00pm.
Secretary’s report:  Will Szestakow made a motion to accept the secretaries report for September, it was seconded by Dick Hrinak, and voted and approved. 5-0-0
Treasurer’s report: Rita passed out the report. 
The reserve account reflected the total value as of this month. 
The aging account of benefit assessments showed the owners in the arears, there are three larger amounts due. 
The user fee reconciliation account shows the payments made and the deposits made into the account.
The user fee budget reflects the expenses to date against the total budget.

The user fee aging account shows the property owners in the arears.

A motion to accept treasure’s report was made by Ken Russell and seconded by Bud Phelps and passed 5-0-0  
Maintenance Report: Will passed the charts on the monthly usage and gave his report on the usage. The maintenance performed on the system seems to be keeping it functioning properly.
Chairman’s Report: There was discussion on checking the values on Rt. 156. East Lyme said they would help with some equipment. 

The cutters on the main pump were discussed. They should be replaced, this would be done when the pumps are lifted out for maintenance. 
Correspondence: Rich discussed a correspondence he received thru POW related to sharing costs for the Old Lyme Private Beach Assoc. The letter was only meant for the beaches included in the recent voting for sewers. It appears the costs for them is going to be substantially more then POW created for the residents of our beach. 
Norb: The McGuffey bankruptcy was dismissed by the courts, and they will be resubmitting revised papers. 
Old Business: Ken reported that he found the manhole in the parking lot.

Rich reported that he and I did some house cleaning on organizing of the storage shed.
New Business: Rich discussed looking into getting a consulting engineer 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
